
June 26, 2006  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 
Chairman Warren Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Glen Leitch. Also present was County Clerk Debbie Parker 
and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 

 
PAYROLL  

The June 21, 2006 payroll was approved as follows: 

General  $41,835.73 

Road & Bridge 13,373.36 

Election 205.77 

Appraiser 3,212.00 

Noxious Weed 1,578.39 

JCAB 7,561.10 

Diversion 1,210.00 

JJ Prevention 516.72 

ACC 5,234.65 

Services for Elderly 2,940.89 

Solid Waste 2,070.72 

Court Trustee 2,873.86 

Employer Ben FICA 4,693.57 

Employer Ben KPERS 2,444.98 

County Share Insurance 28,935.43 

Employee Ben JCAB WC & SU .00 

TOTAL $118,687.17 

 
SHERIFF 

Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker reported he has purchased a power washer for use in the cells at the jail. Also 
discussed was the smoking policy at the jail in regards to the inmates.  The United States Immigration 
policy was discussed. 
 
GIS SYSTEM 

Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker and Appraiser Tom Brown discussed the GIS System, which may be finished by 
August. The GIS System will help the Sheriff’s Office with the County’s 9-1-1 system and will also be 
used by the Appraiser’s Office.  
Brown discussed the naming of roads, going in alphabetical order from west to east and numbered roads 
starting with the lowest numbers at the south end of Brown County. In 1994 a plan was proposed but a 
Resolution was never passed in regards to the road naming standards. Following the progressive order 
would be very helpful to the Sheriff’s Department and the 9-1-1 System.   County Attorney Kevin Hill will 
be contacted to draw up the Resolution. 
 
APPRAISER 

Appraiser Tom Brown discussed the 2005 Compliance Ratio Study.  
 

TREASURER 

Treasurer Cheryl Lippold suggested that the oiling road crew use a flagman, especially while at a hilltop. 
Lippold also requested a stop sign at 260th & Kingfisher Roads. The Commissioners will look into the 
requests. 

 
EXTENSION 



Extension Agent Steve Brown presented the latest statistics on fiscal conditions & trends in Brown County 
in 2006. Brown also reported on the Geo-Caches contest held during Hiawatha’s Summerfest on June 24, 
2006. 
 
TAX CHANGE ORDERS 

Tax change orders #05-109 through #05-115 were approved and signed. 
 
REGISTER OF DEEDS 

Register of Deeds Sandy Carter reported on a contract with ADI Systems.  Also discussed was the 
replacement of a printer in the Appraiser’s Office. Carter reported problems with the current internet 
provider.  
Motion by Warren Ploeger to go with ADI for printer maintenance. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion 
carried. 
 
COMMUNITY CONCERT 

HATS Representative Verlan Penn requested permission for the HATS-sponsored Community Concert to 
be held on the Courthouse steps on July 8th at 7:30 p.m. In case of inclement weather, the request is to use 
the Courthouse Lobby. The request was granted by the Commissioners.   
  
MINUTES 

Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the June 19, 2006 minutes. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. 

 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 
10:47 a.m. The next meeting will be held Friday, June 30, 2006. 
 


